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Dear Readers,

We are pleased to deliver another issue of “Military Physician”, the second this year, to you just 
in time for the summer holiday season, without the delays experienced with the previous issue due 
to a change in the publishing contractor. Thanks to organisational improvements, we are now able 
to provide you with both language versions of the journal − Polish and English − simultaneously.

The second quarter of the year marks the spring semester in academic life, filled with confer-
ences and training sessions. For students, it is a period dedicated to preparing for the upcoming 
examination session. In this issue’s review papers section, we feature the first part of an article dis-
cussing the applications of thermography in medicine. Also deserving attention are original papers 
exploring future evacuation possibilities using unmanned aerial systems, as well as analyses of the 
healthcare needs of children from immigrant families escaping war-torn regions. The didactic part 
is complemented by interesting case reports on scar treatment in burn patients and a rare case 
of cancer of the nasal cavities and the frontal sinus region. Additionally, I recommend reading the 
report from the scientific conference “Role of Psychiatry in Neonatal and Early Childhood Dis-
orders,” as well as the review of Anna Wacławik’s book “Doctors: Fight for Life,” which provides  
a compelling account of the wartime efforts of Polish civilian doctors on the front lines in Ukraine.

I wish you enjoyable reading, a pleasant summer break, and exciting new plans for the upcom-
ing academic year.

Prof. Bolesław Kalicki, MD, PhD

Letter from the Editor-in-Chief


